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Dear Fans,

Bring your ice skates to this convention.

It seems strange to point that out, but the Hotel Fountainebleau has an 
ice skating rink on its premises. So if there are any ice skating fans, be 
sure to bring your skates along. And, if you don’t want to be bothered in 
bringing them, you can rent the skates. (The ice and the skating go with 
the convent i on).

You might also want to bring bowling shoes for the four bowling lanes, 
your special billiard cue for the tables, not to mention the more obvious 
things like swimming suit, sun tan lotion, tennis racquets, etc.

Of course, this i s a science fiction convention, so bring your sense 
of wonder along for the sf movies, the speakers, science fiction professionals, 
and all the other parts of a science fiction worldcon.

From what can be seen of the hotel reservations and the memberships, 
there will be about the same attendance as at last year's convention in Kansas 
City. However, we have over twice the floor area so we can really spread out. 
There should be no crowding or congestion, so you can relax and truly enjoy 
yourselves.

SunCon will have a blood drive, as started last year at Kansas City. It 
was held at the request of last year’s professional Guest of Honor and is 
being continued this year by request of Jack Williamson, SunCon's Guest. 
Enclosed is a sheet telling more about the blood drive and how to participate.

As a member of the World Science Fiction Society, not only can you attend 
the convention, but you can vote for the Science Fiction Achievement Awards, 
or Hugo's. The ballots went out earlier by first class mail. If you haven't 
received one, borrow a neighbor's and send in a copy of it. Your full member­
ship in SunCon is not a 'ticket' to the convention. Rather, it allows you to 
participate in all the activities of the Society - Hugo nominations, voting, 
and the business meeting.

There's a lot planned for you to have a good time at the convention. So 
relax, and enjoy a FunCon with us.

Donald Lundry, Chairfan, 
The 35th World Science Fiction Convention


